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A Message from Ms. Smith 

 

 Thank you for your participation and 

support with the virtual Parent/Teacher 

Conferences for our first quarter.  

Communication is so vital for our 

students’ success in middle school and 

especially during this unprecedented 

time with COVID-19.  Please know that 

you are encouraged to call or email with 

any questions and/or concerns in 

support of your child at DF.   

 Please remember to use ParentVUE for 

24-hour access to your child’s academic 

progress and encourage your child to 

use StudentVUE for updates on their 

current grades.   

 As a reminder, students in the Hybrid 

Model of learning should be logging in 

the homeroom teacher’s Google Meet 

for attendance at 8:45 a.m. on the days 

that they are at home for independent 

study.   

 The WESD Writing Assessments were 

completed online for all DF students on 

Wednesday, November 4, 2020.  The 

WESD Reading and Math Assessments 

will be completed online on 

Wednesday, November 18, 2020.  

Students are using the honor system in 

working independently and showing 

their own knowledge and skills.  Thank 

you for encouraging your child to do 

their best and provide them with a quiet 

workspace.   

 Grab ‘n Go Bags, breakfast and lunch, 

are distributed daily from 11:30 a.m. to 

12:30 p.m. in our DF parking lot in a 

drive-thru manner for all persons 18 

years or younger.  This is an opportunity 

for our Distance Learning students and 

students in the Hybrid Learning Model 

on their independent study day to come 

to DF and pick up breakfast and lunch.   

 Veterans Day – Wednesday, November 

11, 2020.  Thank you to all of our US 

veterans for the service and 

commitment to our country.  No school 

in observance of Veteran’s Day.   

 The Desert Foothills Staff and I wish you 

and your families a happy and healthy 

Thanksgiving season.  Even if we are not 

able to have our traditional family 

celebrations, we wish you the best.   

Happy Thanksgiving! 

No School:  Thursday and Friday, 

November 26 and 27, 2020 

Principal Susie Smith 

 

A Message from our Social Worker 
 

Technology & Teens 

Technology is everywhere today. Your child has 

access to all kinds of images and information – 

24 hours a day, 7 days a week. While this access 

opens up many wonderful doors, the explosion 

of social media and technology presents new 

challenges. Help your child enjoy the benefits 

of technology, while minimizing the risks. Have 

conversations with your student about their 

social media use, rather than just looking 

through their phone or device. These 

conversations may be challenging at first, but 

can help to build trust between you and your 

teen.  

Discuss appropriate uses 

 Discuss what information is appropriate 

and inappropriate to view and share on 

social media sites 

 Remind your child that people online 

may not be who they say they are, and 

to never share personal information 



 

online (phone number, address, school, 

favorite hangout, etc.) 

 Make sure your child understands that 

when a message or photo is sent, it 

becomes permanent. This means that 

someone will always have access to 

what you send – and it can always be 

recovered. 

 Discuss the importance of being kind 

and respectful to others online. Remind 

your child to think of the “Golden Rule” 

before posting – would they want this 

posted or said about themselves?  

Provide structure and set limits 

 Have an open dialogue about how much 

time your child can spend using 

technology and how much time they 

think is fair – but be comfortable 

knowing that you have the final say.  

 Require that all devices be silenced and 

put away during dinner and family 

times.  

 To ensure your child is not on the phone 

late at night, consider requiring all 

phones be plugged in for recharging in a 

central location (for example, your 

bedroom) each night. 

 Make sure your child knows that cell 

phones, tech toys, and online games are 

a privilege that can be enjoyed if they 

meet your expectations for behavior at 

home and school.  

Monitor their use of technology 

 It is best to be honest about checking up 

with your child’s use of technology. 

Explain that you are not trying to 

“destroy their fun”, but because there is 

a lot of things online that can cause 

harm, you are just trying to keep them 

safe. 

 Ask questions such as, “What sorts of 

things do you post online?”, “Can you 

show me the apps you use?”, “Who do 

you play with in this online game?”  

 Know what music, videos, and TV shows 

your child is listening to and watching. 

For reviews and age ratings on movies 

and games, visit 

www.commonsensemedia.org 

 Consider making a technology contract 

that spells out how you expect your 

child to use their cell phone and the 

internet. You can find sample contracts 

online or create your own.  

For additional information on internet safety, 

visit www.netsmartz.org. 

 

Take Care, 

Desiree Montelongo, LMSW 

Phone: (602) 896-5536 

Email: desiree.montelongo@wesdschools.org 

Website:  

https://sites.google.com/wesdschools.org/dfso

cialworker/home 

      Desiree Montelongo, School Social Worker 
 
 

Stay in “In The Know” 

Parents and families, we have put together a 
summary of the communications resources 
available for you to stay connected with our school 
and the WESD. To view all of the latest information 
regarding WESD’s reopening plan, visit 
www.wesdschools.org/returntolearn. Please also 
make sure to like and follow the WESD’s Facebook, 
Twitter, Instagram, and LinkedIn sites to get news 
and updates. We also have our school Facebook 
page to engage with families.  
 
Are you using ParentVUE? We encourage you to 
access this student information system online or 
download the mobile app to access important 
updates throughout your child’s school year. An 
Activation Key is required to create and log in to 
your account. Please contact the school office for 
assistance. To log in to ParentVUE, visit 
https://parentvue.wesdschools.org/PXP2_Login.aspx. 

 
The WESD also uses the SchoolMessenger 
notification service to send important information 
to our families through phone calls, emails, and text 
messages. In order to receive text message alerts 
through this system, you will need to "opt-in" to the 
service. A reminder to use the same cell phone 
number that we have on file for you. This is the cell 
number that you provided to register your child. To 
get started, just text YES or OPTIN to the shortcode 
67587.  

Lastly, have you heard about Peachjar? WESD 
utilizes Peachjar's digital flyer management solution 
to deliver digital informational flyers and resources 
directly to families. This is a free service that 
automatically shares digital flyers either posted by our 
school or the district.  

Thank you to our families for continuing to connect 
with us this school year! 

 
News from Our School Resource Officer 
 

Hey Scorpions - just some words of wisdom 
from Officer Kenny.  I hope it helps you through 
your day and maybe even in life.   

Something we all need to do is be a better you.  
Here are some suggestions on how to make 
“You” the best that you can be. 

http://www.commonsensemedia.org/
http://www.netsmartz.org/
mailto:desiree.montelongo@wesdschools.org
https://sites.google.com/wesdschools.org/dfsocialworker/home
https://sites.google.com/wesdschools.org/dfsocialworker/home
https://parentvue.wesdschools.org/PXP2_Login.aspx


 

1. Stay true to yourself.  Always put your very 

best effort into everything you do.  Whether it is 

being the best friend, cook, writer, or student.  

2. Ask questions. It is how we learn, it is how 

we grow. 

3. Don’t be stingy with compliments. 

Nothing makes a person feel more important than 

when they are complimented on how they look or 

that good idea they had. 

4. Create something. Spend some time doing 

something for yourself.  Take time to do that craft 

or read that book. 

5. Quit a bad habit. We all have them whether 

it is biting our nails or bouncing a knee. 

8. Smile at strangers. Say hello, nod your 

head, and make eye contact with others. In other 

words, put the phone away and look around at the 

world. 

9. Stay hungry. Stay hungry for knowledge and 

experiences that will keep you living for the 

moment. 

                                              Officer Kenny Angwin 
 

 

News from the Health Office 
 

COVID -19 Symptoms and Risk 

 
If you are experiencing cold or flu-like 
symptoms, you may feel like you need to be 
tested for COVID-19, or coronavirus, to 
ease your mind. People with COVID-19 
have had a wide range of symptoms 
reported – ranging from mild symptoms to 
severe illness. 
 
Symptoms may appear 2-14 days after 
exposure to the virus. People with these 
symptoms or combinations of symptoms 
may have COVID-19:  

o Fever or chills 

o Cough 

o Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing 

o Fatigue 

o Muscle or body aches 

o Headache 

o New loss of taste or smell 

o Sore throat 

o Congestion or runny nose 

o Nausea or vomiting 

o Diarrhea 

Check the CDC website for the latest list of 
symptoms associated with COVID-19. 

In some instances, people infected with 
COVID-19 have no symptoms or symptoms 
are so mild they don’t feel sick. That is why 
it is so important for all of us to stay home 

as much as possible, avoid gatherings of 10 
or more, and practice social distancing to 
help slow the spread of the virus. 

For most of us with mild symptoms, being 
tested will not change our treatment. 
Whether you have another flu-like virus or 
COVID-19, the vast majority of people do 
very well recovering at home and 
symptoms can be treated with over-the 
counter medicines.  

You can check your symptoms using 
the CDC Coronavirus Self-Checker tool. 
Adults over age 65 and people of any age 
with underlying health conditions such as 
heart disease, diabetes, and lung disease 
are at higher risk of serious illness due to 
COVID-19. 

It is important EVERYONE take 
prevention steps to help stop the 
spread: 

o Wash your hands often with soap and water 

for at least 20 seconds. If soap and water 

are not available, use an alcohol-based 

hand sanitizer. 

o Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth 

with unwashed hands. 

o Avoid close contact with people who are 

sick. 

o Stay home when you are sick. 

o Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, 

then throw the tissue in the trash. 

o Clean and disinfect frequently touched 

objects and surfaces. 

Exposure to Someone with COVID-19 

If you are a household member or a close 
contact of someone who has tested positive 
for COVID-19, you should stay at home and 
away from others (quarantine) for 14-days 
after the last time you had close contact 
with the sick person. 
 
Close contact is being within 6 feet of the 
sick person for a cumulative total of 15 
minutes or more over a 24-hour period* 
starting from two days before illness onset 
(or, for asymptomatic patients, two days 
prior to test specimen collection) until the 
time the patient is isolated. 
 
You will be asked to quarantine for 14-days 
because that is the maximum time period 
from the day a person is exposed to an 
infected person to when symptoms appear 
for COVID-19. If you do not have any 
symptoms after the 14-day period, you can 
continue with your daily activities. 

   Christie Padilla, Health Technician 
 

     

https://www.maricopa.gov/Covid19Testing
https://www.maricopa.gov/Covid19Testing
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/symptoms-testing/symptoms.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/symptoms-testing/symptoms.html
https://www.maricopa.gov/ImageRepository/Document?documentId=59200
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/symptoms-testing/index.html


 

 

 
 

Student Health Forms (gold paper) and 
Student Profiles were sent home with all 
Hybrid students the week of October 19. 
Please be sure to update, sign and return 
with your student as soon as possible! If 
you did not receive the forms, please email 
dfoffice@wesdschools.org so that we can 
send another. It is so important for us to 
have the most up to date information so 
that we can help our students as well as 
keep them safe. 

 
 

   After-school Academy 
 

After-school Academy is still going strong 
online.  We have a plethora of options if 
students are interested.  Currently we have 
space available in Book Club, DF Sting 
Newspaper, Minecraft, and our awesome 
Science STEM classes.  We are building a 
Drawbot right now!  In STEM classes, you 
receive a cool kit to build.  Our next kit is the 
Basketball Catapult.  It is going to be amazing. 
DF has so many ASA classes to choose from in 
all arenas.  We hope that you can find one that 
will fit your needs. For example, are you or your 
student struggling with homework, 
independent day assignments then you should 
consider homework club.  Ms. Bringgold is 
wonderful at helping students with their 
work.  Lastly, but not least we have a brand 
new class that is self-paced non 
technology/screen time class.  It is called 
Unplugged!  This class allows you to build five 
different kits that are free and yours to 
keep.  As you build a kit, you can earn prizes 
and get new kits. We have Kiwico kits and Steve 
Spangler kits.  All of our classes are free of 
cost.  We want your child to enjoy their free 
time and continue learning in a fun way.  Please 
email Julianne.steward@wesdschools.org or 
Michelle.zahariades@wesdschools.org if you 
are interested. 

Mrs. Steward, ASA Coordinator 
 

 
Be 212 Degrees….      
LǘΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƻƴŜ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ 
ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ  ¢ƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ƳƻǊŜΧǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ 
ƳƻǊŜΧǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŎŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜΦ 
¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƛǎΧLƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΧ!ǊƻǳƴŘ 
the edges. In that final push. 

Calendar of Events                      
 
11/4     Early release                               2:30 p.m.  
11/11   NO SCHOOL – VETERAN’S DAY     
11/18   Early release     2:30 p.m.                    
11/18   Virtual Site Council meeting    5:15 p.m. 
11/18   Virtual BEST/PTO meeting       6:00 p.m. 
11/18   Progress 2 Midterms 
11/18   Reading & Math Assessments online 
11/19   Board Meeting                           7:00 p.m. 
11/25   Early release                             2:30 p.m.  
11/26-11/27      NO SCHOOL – THANKSGIVING 
12/2    Early release                             2:30 p.m.  
12/9    Early release                             2:30 p.m.  
12/10  Board Meeting                            7:00 p.m. 
12/16   Early release                               2:30 p.m. 
12/16   Virtual Site Council meeting   5:15 p.m. 
12/16   Virtual BEST/PTO meeting       6:00 p.m. 
12/17   End of  2nd Quarter 
12/21-1/4         NO SCHOOL – WINTER BREAK 
 
To view Desert Foothill’s online calendar, insert the 
URL address below into your Internet browser, 
http://desertfoothills.wesdschools.org; click on 
Desert Foothills Calendar. 

 

 
Glendale Union High School District’s 

Virtual Honors & Advanced Placement 

Academy Night is Thursday, November 12, 

2020 at 6:30 p.m. 

Find the virtual link at www.guhsdaz.org  

 

 

School Hours 
 

8:45 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. M., T., Th., F. 

8:45 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. Wednesdays 

 

Office Hours 
 

8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. M., T., Th., F. 

8:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. Wednesday 

 

Important Numbers 
 

Attendance Line – 602-896-5521 (24 hours) 

Office – 602-896-5500 

Health Office – 602-896-5510 

 
 
 
 
 
LIKE US ON FACEBOOK OR VISIT OUR WEBSITE 

@ 
http://desertfoothills.wesdschools.org/                       
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